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Mr Greg Piper 
Chair 
Public Accounts Committee 
Parliament of New South Wales 
Macquarie Street 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
 
 
Dear Mr Piper 
 
Auditor-General’s performance audit report – Credit Card Management in 
Local Government 
 
I refer to your letter to Mr Michael Cassel, Secretary, Department of Planning and 
Environment in relation to the above performance audit.  Mr Cassel has referred 
your letter to me to respond as the subject at hand falls within my remit. 
 
The following responses are provided to the questions raised in your letter: 
 
Can you provide further information on how the local government sector has 
responded to the circular and guidance issued? 
 

The Office of Local Government (OLG) consulted with a number of councils and 
agencies in the preparation of the guidelines, including NSW Treasury, the 
Audit Office, Local Government Finance Professionals NSW and Local 
Government NSW.   
 
The final version was circulated, in confidence, to those OLG consulted with, 
prior to the release of the guidelines in September 2021.  The feedback 
received during the consultation process was useful in ensuring relevance to 
the intended audience.  Since publishing the guidelines, the only feedback 
received has been positive, with just one call seeking clarification on one or two 
points.  

 
Can you also provide further information on how the Department plans to monitor 
local councils’ performance against the circular? 
 

There is currently no formal monitoring in place for OLG to measure councils’ 
performance in this instance.   
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